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Dear Parents and families, 

It’s been a long Autumn Term but a very rewarding one. The children have made a lot of 
progress, we have been visited by Ofsted, raised a lot of money for charity, played girls and boys 
football tournaments, entertained our families with productions from EYFS and KS1 and had a 
very busy Christmas build-up. I think it’s fair to say that the children and the staff are ready to 
recharge their batteries over the holiday to come. Please note that the children will be starting 
back at school on:  

Tuesday 8th January 2019 
Ofsted Inspection 

We are very proud that our outcome was very 
‘Good’. Our Ofsted Inspection took place on 
Tuesday 6th November. It was a one day 
inspection called a Section 8 Inspection and had 
one Lead Inspector. The inspection looked at the 
Overall Effectiveness of the School, the 
Effectiveness of Leadership and Management, 
Teaching, Learning and Assessment, Personal 
Development, Behaviour and Welfare of the 

Children, the Outcomes for The Pupils and the Quality, Standards and Effectiveness of Early 
Years Provision. Another key area for inspection is the Effectiveness of Safeguarding in the 
school. We were judged Good in all of these areas. This means that we will be inspected again in 
4 years time and will hopefully have built on the recommendations in the report. A link to our 
report can be found on our website or at: https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/21/121451  

Parent Governor Elections  

The results of the Parent Governor elections that have been taking place and the results were 
counted this week. I can now inform you that Mr Mark Owen and Mrs Deborah 
Armstrong were duly elected to the school Governing Body. I would like to congratulate 
them on their election and thank the other two candidates for putting themselves forward to 
support the children and the school. I would also like to thank every parent and carer who 
took the time to vote for these important positions. 

Mrs Habberley’s Maternity Leave 

I am sure that you will join us in giving Mrs Habberley and her husband our very best wishes for the birth 
of their baby in January. I would also like to let parents know that we have appointed Miss Sally Mills as 

21st December 

2018 
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the teacher who will cover the maternity leave in Year 3. Miss Mills is very experienced and has already 
met with Mrs Habberley and the children on a number of occasions. 

EYFS and Key Stage 1 Productions 

Very well done to our wonderful children and staff in EYFS and KS1 who performed to packed out 
audiences in the last few weeks of this term. Their confidence, acting and singing abilities were amazing 
and everyone who came had their Christmas Spirit recharged as a result of the wonderful performances. 
A special thank you to the tireless staff who put these things together.  

Autumn Term Generosity 

I am constantly humbled by the incredible generosity of our families and 
community in Hunmanby. The Autumn Term always has a lot of major 
charitable events and we have been helped by many groups and individuals, 
which have raised money for our children but other national and international 
charities and organisations. Here are the charitable causes we have supported: 

MacMillan Coffee Morning / NSPCC £804 / Harvest 

Festival - The Rainbow Centre / School Disco – PTFA / The Poppy Appeal / 

Children In Need / Scholastic Book Fair / Christmas Fair Tombolla prizes / 

Supporting raffles at performances  

 

Thanks again in advance for you generous support.  

A very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all.    

 

Conrad Fox   

Headteacher 
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